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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

WEDNESDAY, August 25, 2004
ROOM 305 - Mohegan Campus
1:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order at 11:25 a.m. by Tony Benoit. 

Fall Academic Meeting Schedule – Decided that meetings would be held every second Friday at 1:30 p.m. alternating campuses.  Next meeting will be held on September 17th in Room 102 on the Thames campus.
Honors Program – Will Hare and Kirk Kirkpatrick are the coordinators of this newly proposed program which has already been approved by the Academic Division, Governance and Cabinet.  Will explained that there are three (3) goals associated with this program:
1) Form an Honors Advisory Board

2) Obtain a list of faculty willing and able to participate in the program.  

3) In-house recruitment for fall 2004.

They hope to be “full tilt” by next fall.  

LAB Theme for AY 2004-2005 – Kathy Gundersen announced that Migration is the theme for this academic year.  New faculty was invited to be involved.  More information will be shared at the next division meeting.  Happy to announce that this year this is a small budget from which they can draw.
High Jump – (High School to College) – Diba Khan-Bureau announced that one student enrolled in the program from Plainfield High.  The principal from New London High School is also very interested.  Also met with Lou Allen, principal of the Science/Technology Magnet School in New London who wants to be part of the program.  

Looking for volunteers to serve on the task force that will be involved in further discussions on developmental education.  Volunteers:  Tricia Anziano, Kathy Gundersen, Miniati Roychoudhuri, Ann McNamara, Phil Mayer, Barbara Yanofsky.
Pamela Carroll invited all faculty to attend the Community Service and Service Learning meeting being held on September 9th at 3:30 p.m. in the President’s Conference Room.

Christine Hammond is the newly appointed Teaching/Learning Consultant for Three Rivers.  This is an internal “position” in which she would help new faculty adjust to our institution.  The first meeting will be held on September 10th at a time and place to be announced.

There will be a faculty forum held on the morning of 10/15 with faculty from QVCC on how to enhance the use of Web CT.  Welcome suggestions about other topics and issues; i.e.:  copyright issues.
Systemwide Professional Development Day will be held on September 24th at Tunxis Community College.  If you have any ideas, will be glad to take them.
Dean’s Report

Dean Branchini stated that she is honored to have been selected as the new Academic Dean for Three Rivers and hopes to be able to do a good job and work well with everyone.  It is a difficult job and she is very respectful of the deans that came before her and thanks everyone for their support and kindness.
Additional Responsibilities – Will set up form times for participatory discussion.  There are some arbitration driven changes that need to be included in reporting and a need to minimize what is put in statement 9 hrs/week; 135 hrs/semester.  Hope to refocus on the way additional responsibility reports are done from a contract standpoint.

Thank you to Tony Benoit for agreeing to continue to serve as Chair of the Academic Division.  Glad to see such great participation from division; hope it continues.

Curriculum Committee meetings will continue to be held on the same day as Academic Division meetings as it has been done in the past.
Ben Parent has asked that faculty send their pictures and bios to him as he is working on updating the college’s website.
Anyone teaching lab courses, including art, are required to attend the mandatory safety training meeting in Room 305 after this meeting.

Christy Chiekiezie asked permission to visit classes for five minutes to raise students’ awareness of resources available for career services and their website.  If any faculty are interested in having her come to their class and doing a hands-on demo of how to navigate through the Career Services website, please give her a call.

Kent Harding announced that AFT members will have a meeting at 11:00 on September 17th and November 19th.  Kent will e-mail members with the location.  
Terry Delaney announced that a group of faculty will be attending the Navigators baseball game this evening at 6:30.  All are welcome to join.
James Copeland asked the faculty to please look for mercury thermometers as the college needs to be in complete compliance.  Those that are in contact with any hazardous waste are reminded that they are to attend the training session on the proper ways to dispose of this waste.  He attended the training at ECSU this summer.  Kirk Kirkpatrick will be doing the training; will give a date shortly.
The Safety Committee needs to have representation from every department.

Will Hare announced that Governance representatives will be receiving a memo regarding schedule for meetings soon.

The Oversight Committee has met.  They are liaisons between faculty and the architects.  Members are:  Mark Comeau, Tony Benoit, Susan Topping-Zander, and Mary LaMattina

There being no further business, a motion was made for adjournment.  So moved.  The meeting adjourned at 3:10 p.m.

Next Academic Division meeting is scheduled for Friday, September 17,

2004 at 1:30 p.m. in Room 102 on the Thames campus. 

